
 

 

COMMUNITY 
SCOOP 
|  OCTOBER 28- NOVEMBER 1, 2024  |   

 
BIRTHDAYS 

10/29: Allison Miller  

10/30: Kaden Self & 

Domonic Glenn  

11/1: Layken Blair &         

Dani Lingerfelt 

11/2: Makenzie Oliver  

   

MONDAY 

SESSIONS 

November 25  
January 27 
February 24 
April 7 
April 28 
May 5 (make up session) 
 

   

SGA MEETING 

INFO 

Monday, November 4  
5:30pm-6:30pm 
Culp room 366 

ZOOM ID: 867 3539 9543 
PASSWORD: Upward 

 

Upward Bound students had a great time touring the Univeristy of Tennessee at Chattanooga. 

ACT answers:    1. 18       2.  -9/4 

Trivia: What movie is rated the 
scariest of all time??? 
Email your answer to Amanda 
(worleya@etsu.edu) 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLEGE TERMINOLOGY  
 

FAFSA: Also known as the Free 
Application for Federal Student 
Aid it is a document students 
must file each year of college 
enrollment to qualify for federal 
student aid in which most of the 
money is free money.  
 

Scholarships: Free money that 
does not have to be repaid and 
is usually based on academic 
merit or some other achievement 
or demographic criteria.   

 

TRIVIA WINNERS: 
Week of 10/14/24- Kenya Reyes 
Week of 10/21/24- Gracie James 

 



 

 1 . If xy = 144, x + y = 30, and x > y, what is the value 

of x – y ? 

A. 4 

B. 6 

C. 18 

D. 22 

E. 24 

 

 

2. . What is the slope of any line parallel to the line 9x + 4y = 7 ? 

A. -9  
B. -9/4 
C. 9/7 
D. 7 
E. 9  

 

 SAVE THE DATE 
UB Voluneer Opportunity 

Helping with the Angel Tree 
Dec 7th at the Salvation Army Warehouse in Johnson City 

More info to come! 

Senior Reminders: 
• You should be finishing up your college 

applications this month! Early admission 
deadlines for UT Knoxville and Berea are both 
Thursday, Nov. 1st. 

• General scholarship apps at most colleges are 
now open! If you need assistance finding and 
completing these please ask your UB school 
contact for help. 

• The FAFSA will open Dec. 1st and you don’t 
want to be unprepared! If you haven’t created 
an FSA ID for yourself or helped your parent 
create theirs, do so soon. You will also need 
your parent’s tax returns from 2023 (if they 
filed) so make sure you have access to those. 

• If you are planning on living on-campus at the 
college of your choice, make sure to complete 
your housing app sooner rather than later for 
the best chance at the housing placement you 
want! 

 

ATTENTION SENIORS: 
Applications for BRIDGE 2025 are now open! 

If you are considering participating in the Bridge program 
next summer with Upward Bound, complete applications 

are due to Aimee by Friday, December 13th. Ask your 
school representative for an application and more 

information! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Community Service Info for Seniors: 
 

**Class of 2025 high school seniors can begin working on their first 

8 hours on November 2, 2024. 

What counts as community service? 

Community service involves contributing your time to a nonprofit 

or public service organization, with the goal of benefiting the 

community through your efforts. 

As a college student, you can also volunteer in your field of interest 

to gain valuable experience. This means that job shadowing related 

to your career path may count toward your community service 

requirement, allowing you to develop professionally while fulfilling 

this important obligation 
 

https://www.tnachieves.org/community-service 

 

 

ACT PRACTICE QUESTIONS 

Register here →  


